The Federation of the Church Schools of Shalfleet and Yarmouth
Achieving together for a brighter Future
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Headteacher Shalfleet and Yarmouth: 
Mrs Elizabeth Grainger B.Ed English (Hons)
19 July 2016
Dear parents and carers,
The end of a very busy school year for the Federation is here and we thought it would be good to send you a whistle stop tour round-up of the many things that have kept us busy this year.

Securing the leadership for our Federation is one of the key responsibilities of the Governing Body and we were delighted to be able to appoint Mrs Grainger earlier this term as our Headteacher. Thank you for the many messages of support we have received from our parent and wider community for this appointment. Mrs Grainger has already had a broad impact in both schools and the governors look forward to continue working with her on our journey to improve the Federation and provide the best possible education for our children.

Following on from this we are pleased to confirm that Mrs Georgina Westhorpe has been appointed as School Leader at Yarmouth and Mrs Shynn will continue in this role at Shalfleet.

Both schools were joined by a number of new pupils during the Autumn Term. It has been wonderful to see all who joined us, the children and their parents/carers, settle in so well. A tribute to our excellent staff team who work tirelessly to support everyone who joins our Federation. Not to forget though the Yarmouth PTFA, Friends of Shalfleet School and our wider parent/carer community. You have all helped and worked hard to make people feel welcome: A very big thank you to you all.
Overall our results for this year were very good: The children made great progress from their starting points and we look forward to the Year 6 children making the successful transition to their chosen secondary school. We were particularly pleased with the fact that the actual grades achieved by the children were in line with what we had predicted. In effect this means that our assessment methods correspond with the government’s expectation which in this year of change is a significant achievement.

The Federation is expecting full reception classes in September which is great news. We continue to grow and would ask you to continue to spread the message about our schools and pre-schools. The strong links we have with Little Explorers and Little Stars give our children the best start in life from an early age which continues through into the schools, preparing them well for their next step into secondary school and adulthood beyond. 

This year has seen the new curriculum fully embedded in every year group in school. It has been an intensive journey for teachers to get all aspects covered and linking to the new ‘Assessment Framework’ of ‘emerging, developing, secure and mastery’. We hope you have all taken the opportunity to meet up with your child’s class teacher(s) to gain an understanding of how it works and how you can support your child. It is this true collaboration between school and home that will bring about the best outcomes for the children. 

The staff team are working continuously on revising the curriculum; making it more exciting and linking it to the new assessment criteria for each year group. You have hopefully now also heard about ‘Growth Mindset’ and SOLO Taxonomy. If not, please have a look at the following link: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uDXXV-mCLPg . It is available on our website under ‘School Information / Curriculum / Solo Taxonomy’. It explains the learning culture we have been working on with our pupils this year and how their approach to learning supports them achieving their potential. We are sure you will also have noticed an increase in trips and events linked to their learning and more joint events across the Federation. Classes have engaged with local, national and global events and there has been increased activity on the sporting front too. Please continue to look at our website www.fosay.co.uk, which is a great source of information and continues to show a lot of the activities the children are involved in.

At the last development day, staff and some governors looked at the outcomes for the children and at the areas for development for next year. Through the shared development plan, they have identified that maths will continue to be a key focus, alongside handwriting and spelling. We will continue to concentrate on provision for disadvantaged pupils with a strong commitment to ‘closing the gap’. We will also further develop activities for extending More Able Pupils through after school workshops each term. The teachers are excited to be introducing ‘risk challenge days’ to really extend the curriculum opportunities as they give the children the responsibility to choose their own focus topic once during the year. As ever, our teachers strive to provide the children with a range of extracurricular activities and school trips to enrich their curriculum as much as possible. 
We also had some good news on our premises for both schools. In Yarmouth we were able to complete the Year 5/6 classroom project with generous donations from the community. The new class room has made an amazing difference to all. Year 5/6 now have an appropriate learning space being at the top end of school. It has also had the positive benefit of locating the pre-school next to Reception Class, giving the teachers the opportunity to work together much more closely and making transition to school as easy as possible for our youngest children.
At Shalfleet we have now finally had confirmation that a ‘Puffin Crossing’ will be put in place on the Yarmouth Road as well as some improvements to be made to pavements, assisting parents/carers and children to cross safely from the bottle bank to the school. We have been informed that we should expect this improvement to be completed around Christmas time. It has been a very long campaign of many years to get recognition of the need. We are delighted it appears to have been heard and we will keep you posted on progress.

We extend a very warm welcome to several new members of staff across the Federation. It is reassuring to know that we continue to be able to attract high quality staff to our schools when nationally this is an issue. A testament to how well the schools are regarded by people in the profession. We do not want to forget to say goodbye to some of our team who have decided to move on and take the next step in their career. We thank them for their hard work and commitment to our schools and wish them all the best in their future endeavours. Finally we also have to bid farewell to Mr and Mrs Bevington as they leave Shalfleet Parish to retire to the mainland. They have been patrons of the ethos of the Federation and have given us so much support over the years. They will be sorely missed. We wish them well in their retirement.
With so much to do and so many exciting things planned, we look forward to another year where we work in partnership with you and the children; ‘Achieving together for a brighter Future’.
We hope this letter is informative and useful to you however should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or Jane Lewis, Clerk to the Governing Body. 

Yours faithfully
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Carla Bradshaw

Chair of Governors
The Federation of the Church Schools of Shalfleet and Yarmouth 

